Dzkert, Jason

From: Dykert, Jason

Sent: Tuesday, December 15, 2015 10:51 AM
To: '‘Bowser, Jerry (Helena Sand & Gravel)'
Subject: RE: NRC License No.

Jerry,

If further documentation is required for the license termination, our licensing division will send a request at that
time.

Thank you for the reply to the Notice of Violation.
Have a wonderful holiday this season,

Jason Dykert

From: Bowser, Jerry (Helena Sand & Gravel) [mailto:jbowser@oldcastlematerials.com]

Sent: Tuesday, December 15, 2015 9:48 AM

To: Hill, Carol <Carol.Hill@nrc.gov>; Dykert, Jason <Jason.Dykert@nrc.gov>

Cc: Glueckert, Dave (LS Jensen) <Dave.Glueckert@oldcastle-materials.com>; Bowser, Jerry (Helena Sand & Gravel)
<jbowser@oldcastlematerials.com>; Fisher, Billy (L.S. Jensen) <Billy.Fisher@oldcastle-materials.com>; Olsen, Scott
(Helena Sand & Gravel) <Scott.Olsen@oldcastlematerials.com>

Subject: [External_Sender] NRC License No.

Dear Messrs. Hill & Dykert,

Montana Materials, Inc. dba L S Jensen Construction & Ready Mix is currently in possession of a portable gauge license,
that we wish to terminate (License No. 25-29362-01). Attached please find the applicable letters from both Troxler
Electronics Laboratories and Seaman Nuclear Corporation documenting the return of the three gauges, which are listed
on our license. Included in the attached documentation is the most recent leak test results for each gauge.

It is our understanding that these documents in conjunction with this email correspondence is all that is required from
us to complete the license termination.

In addition, we have received the November 19, 2015, correspondence from Ms. Brooke G. Smith, summarizing a recent

NRC Inspection, performed by Mr. Jason Dykert. During the NRC inspection, a violation was identified which requires
our action to resolve the violation. It is our understanding that by terminating our license that the violation is thereby

resolved.

If you have any questions regarding these documents or if further information is required, please give me a call or reply
to this email.

Merry Christmas & Happy New Year

Sincerely,

Jeremiah B. Bowser, P. E.



